
OFFICIAL PROCEEDINGS 
GARNER-HAYFIELD-VENTURA COMMUNITY SCHOOLS 

 
The special meeting (work session) of the Board of Directors of the Garner-
Hayfield-Ventura Community School District was held on March 26, 2018, at the 
media center in the high school building at approximately 6:02 p.m. 
 
Present: Larkin, Frank, Roberts, J. Toppin, Watson, and G. Toppin 
Absent: Linahon 
 
Approval of Agenda 
 
Motion by G. Toppin, second by Frank, to approve the agenda as presented.  All 
voted in favor. 
 
Discussion was held on the pros and cons of building changes for grades 5 and 6.  
Principal Steenhard reviewed efficiencies and staff reaction to a possible move to 
the Junior High building.  The main reason for exploring a change in building 
structure would be to allow more time to focus on student education.  Talking points 
to address with the public were also discussed. 
 
Inasmuch as this was a working session for the Board of Education, there were no 
motions made, nor formal action taken by the board at said working session.  
 
Adjournment 
 
There being no further discussion items for the board at this time, upon motion by J. 
Toppin, seconded by Frank, and unanimously carried, the special board meeting 
(work session) was adjourned by President Roberts at approximately 6:45 p.m. 
 

Patricia A. Schmidt  
Board Secretary 

 


